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DAY 

During our fall Prospective Student Days, 400 young people crowded our 
campus to get a firsthand look at Cedarville College life. To young people 
who were not able to attend, we extend an invitation to visit our campus 
February 19-20. 

Friday, February 19 

9:00-10:00 Registration in lobby of Student-Center Gymnasium 
10:00-11:00 Chapel in Alford Auditorium 
11:00-12:00 · Meet with academic dean and division chairmen in auditorium 
12:15- 1:00 Lunch (60¢) cafeteria 

1:00- 5:00 Visit classes and campus tours 
6:15 Banquet ($1) Student-Center Gymnasium 
7: 30 Spring Bible Lectures by Rev. George Huffman 

11: 00 Sleep in gymnasium- -bring sleeping bags 

Saturday, February 20 
7:15- 7:45 Breakfast (40¢) cafeteria 
8:00-11:00 Supervised sports in gym and campus tours 

11:30-12:30 Lunch (60¢) cafeteria 
1:00- 4:00 Trip to the Air Force Museum at Wright PattersonAirForce 

Base (The largest military aviation museum in the world. ) 
5:00- 5:45 Supper ($1) cafeteria 
6:15 &.s:i5 Cedarville vs. Bluffton College (half price, 50¢) 

Each church must have an adult counselor to sleep in the gym with his 
group. You may attend any portion of the two days I activities as long as you 
tell us when your group will be arriving and leaving. Send Reservations Now! 



Dear Friends: 

These are busy and challenging days for each member of our Cedarville 
College family. In every way possible we are seeking to make known the 
opportunities for Christian education on our campus. The student interest 
makes future planning an exciting experience. The expansion of all of our 
facilities is a necessity in view of the present enrollment trend. 

Humanly speaking, our plans for the immediate fu-' 1ire seem beyond the 
possibility of achievement, but with our God, all thii16 are possible. We 
believe much will be accomplished through prayer. Will you, therefore, 
remember our needs daily at the throne of grace? Along with prayer, we 
must plan. Be sure to read Mr. Turner's article in this Bulletin. He has 
listed some suggestions on how you may help us reach the goal for the new 
library. 

Please keep in mind that an investment in Christian education is an 
investment in your young people. As they prepare and go forth to serve, 
the return on this investm.ent is one of eternal value·. In the light of our 
present responsibilities, we maybe encouraged by reading Matthew 6: 19-20. 

itineraries 
Dr. James T. Jeremian, President 

Dec. 
27 Faith Bapt., Greenville, Ohio 

Jan. 
3 Grace Bapt., Lima, Ohio 

10 Centerville Bapt., Centerville, 
Ohio 

11 College Banquet, Elyria, 0. 

Lee Turner, Dir. Public Relations 

Dec. 
20 First Bapt., Gallipolis, Ohio 
27-31 Fund. Bapt., Tallmadge, 0. 

Jan. 
3 Faith Bapt., Oak Lawn, Ill. 
4 Chicago Area Pastors' Fel. 

11 College Banquet, Elyria, 0. 
13 First Bapt., Mishawaka, Ind. 

filmstrip 
Close to thirty c1rnrches have 

scheduled the 2 5-minute color film; 
strip telling the story of Cedarville 
College. If you have not scheduled 
the filmstrip, write to Lee Turner, 
Director of Public Relations. 

area banquets 
Elyria, Ohio, area 
Flint, Michigan, area 
Decatur, Illinois, area 
Miss. Valley (St;Louis) 
Cleveland, Ohio, area 

Jan. 11 
Jan. 19 
Jan. 26 
Mar. 8 
Mar. 20 

Detroit, Michigan, area Mar. 26 
Areas where banquets are sched-

uled but no date has been set: 
Indianapolis, Indiana 
Fort Wayne, Indiana 
Wabash Valley (Indiana) 



WILL YOU BE ON OUR HONOR ROLL? 
by Lee C. Turner 

Applications for next year are coming in at the starting rate of nearly 
2 to 1 over last year. Unless we start construction on our new library and 
dormitory by spring, most of these future leaders of our churches will have 
to be turned away. We believe the Lord would have us to build in 1965 and 
have set the following goal: 

Money to be raised through: Library $300,000 
Dormitory $350, 000 
TOTAL $650, 000 

Bond issue for dormitory $350, 000 
Gifts for library $300, 000 

There are two ways that you can help us accomplish this: 

I. Bonds for the dormitory 
Our new series "C" Bond issue of $350,000 will enable us to build a 
dormitory. Income from the dormitory will be used to retire the 
bond issue. Pastors can encourage individuals in their churches to 
invest their savings in these bonds paying 5%. In this way, their 
money will both work for them by earning more interest than in a 
savings account and work for the Lord in providing a greater ministry 
at Cedarville College. 

II. Gifts for the library 
The library will have no income to underwrite a bond issue and must 
be built through gifts. To raise funds, the College has challenged 
300 churches or interested friends to give $1,000 each. The names 
of donors will be engraved on an honor roll plaque that will be erected 
inside the new library. 

In last month's Bulletin, we cited an example of the sacrificial giving of 
$1; 000 each from a small mission church and an individual. Since then, 
several churches and individuals have accepted this challenge. 

The response to this challenge has given us cause to rejoice. We have 
been particularly impressed with the ingenuity that some have used to raise 
the $1, 000 gift. Perhaps one of these ideas will enable you to participate. 

1. GIFTS 
Many of you may be able to give an outright gift of $1, 000 as was 
done by Mr. Kenneth St. Clair, Business Manager of the College. 

2. CEDARVILLE COLLEGE DAY 
Some churches might want to follow the example of the First Baptist 
Church, Blanchester, Ohio, and designate a Sunday as Cedarville 
College Day. Several of the churches have invited a musical team 
and speaker from the College and used this opportunity to work 
toward a $1, 000 goal for the library. 

3. MONEY CAN BE BORROWED 
The Faith Baptist Church of Greenville, Ohio, borrowed $1, 000 
from a bank to give to the library fund. (This is a six-year-old 
mission church with an average attendance of 93.) 

4. 50 PEOPLE GIVING ONE DOLLAR A WEEK 
Emmanuel Baptist Church at Toledo has a project of challenging 50 
people to give $1 a week for 20 weeks. This will enable them to give 
$1, 000 to the library. 

Will you be on our honor roll by using one of these suggestions to give 
$1, 000 to the library? 



Coach D,,n Ca:llan's Yellow 
Jackets are ,·iding a winning streak 
of ·7 strai,' c games with no losses 
in what a pp e a r s to be one of our 
most promising seasons. 

Veteran Dozier Carter and 
freshman.Al Knott are the top scorers 
for the team both averaging more 
than 18 points per game. Knott, 
all-state player from Illinois, is off 
to a sensational start holding the 
single game record of 32 points. The 
rest of the starting five lend an awe­
some balance to our scoring_ punch, 
Richardson, 11. 2; Walthall, 11. 2; 
Combs, 9. 4. The performance of 
many promising newcomers a 1 so 
allows Coach Callan to substitute 
freely. 

The team also excells in their 
witness for Christ. Dr. Jeremiah 
recently received the following letter 
from a Wilmington College student. 

"You should be quite proud of 
your basketball team for their 
Christian testimony for Jesus Christ. 
The manner with which they con­
ducted themselves during and follow­
ing the Rio Grande game of December 
1, 1964. is worthy of praise. One 
incident which happened following the 
game saw a Rio Grande player bodily 
shove a Cedarville player from him 
after being offered the congratulatory 
hand shake for a well-fought game . 
Gayle Bradds, the Cedarville player 
did not retaliate in anyway but merely 
walked away. 

Actions such as these put Cedar­
ville in an enviable position. With a 
testimony as strong as the one I saw 
at the basketball game the Lord surely 
will bless Cedarville and its basket­
ball team in the future." 

Capital Fund Campaign Total 
12-16-64 

Library building gifts 
Series C bond receipts 

$ 8, 418. 39 
$22,450.00 
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